
 

    
20 May 2014 
 

RE: SCHOOL CLOSURE AS A RESULT OF CIAC 

    
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
You are no doubt aware by now, yesterday at 3:00pm we were instructed by the Shanghai 
Education Commission to close the school on Wednesday 21 May, as a result of  
The Conference on Interaction and Confidence Building Measures in Asia being held in 
Shanghai. 
 
Even though the school will be officially closed on Wednesday, we will remain open for 
students who are sitting IGCSE and IB examinations.   A skeleton staff will be in place to 
invigilate examinations and to maintain the security of the school.  A bus service leaving 
from school at 3:30pm to Gubei Carrefour will be provided for students taking exams.   
 
The school will re-open on Thursday 22 May.   

We offer our sincere apologies for the late change in arrangements and thank you for 
your understanding of the situation and the late advice. 

Regards, 
 
 
 
Kevin Foyle 
Principal 
 


